Chapter Minutes – 9/17/09

Commander Varela called the meeting to order at 11:05 a.m.

Roll call of officers found all present except Sr. Vice Commander Hollis and E-board member Jordan who were excused.  

The treasurer read his report including the bills against the chapter approved for payment by the Executive Board.  Batiste moved the report be accepted as read and the bills against the chapter be approved for payment.  Hicks seconded the motion.  Motion approved.

Chaplain Hicks reported on Sickness and Distress.  He introduced a veteran who he brought to the meeting.  The chapter made him welcome.

Communications were read.

Service report: Paul Varela reported on a new appeals process.  He advised there were options being offered to veterans on appeal.  He asked members present who had appeals pending, to contact the NSO office before accepting any offer from the DVA concerning their appeal.

Old Business: Paul provided a handout to all members present that described the expenses incurred for the chapter-fishing trip.  He also gave some suggestions on how to make the next event better.  

Following a question on the status of the undergarment project, the members were advised that Sr, Vice Hollis and board member Olguin were addressing the issue.  

New Business: Jimmy Peguero read a letter he composed on behalf of Robert Jaramillo that requested the chapter sponsor him to attend an event where veterans were given National Recognition of their art.  Robert won first prize.  Aviles moved to pay for the airfare of $289.80, in order for Robert to attend.  Hicks seconded the motion.  There was a lengthy discussion on the merits of the request and of the chapter setting a precedent for other requests for assistance.  The motion was amended to insist that Robert Jaramillo provide a copy of the receipt for the airfare in the amount of $289.80 and that he be required to present a full report of his experience to the chapter.

The amendment was approved. The motion as amended was approved.

Mike Gonzales made a request for assistance for Maria House to help in defraying the funeral expenses for her veteran husband.  A motion was made by Reedy to assist with $2000.  Norma Yaris seconded the motion.  Another lengthy discussion was held on this motion.  It was noted that the death was in all likelihood service-connected which would result in the VA paying the service-connected death benefit. Again concerns were stated regarding the nature and, in this case, the amount being discussed.  After listening to all comments on the motion, a motion was made by Reedy to reduce the amount to $250.  Garcia seconded the motion to amend.  This motion was approved.  The motion to donate the $250 to Maria House as amended to help defray the funeral expense was approved.    

Minutes of the Executive Board meeting of 9/17/09 were read. Batiste moved to approve the minutes.  Mendivil seconded the motion.  Motion approved.  

Good of the Order: Southard advised the chapter of the POW/MIA function to be held at the OPC.  

Questions were asked regarding the issue of increasing the compensation rates.  Commander Varela noted that this issue was addressed at the convention and that it was part of the legislative package supported by the DAV.  Reedy added some comments and information on this issue. 

Some of the members expressed concern that when they signed-up for membership to DAV, that they were being assigned to chapters other than Chapter 5.  This, despite indicating on their application that they wanted to be assigned to Chapter 5.  Members were asked to see the Adj. after the meeting, in order to complete a transfer form.  

Memorial service was observed.

Following the closing ceremony, the meeting was adjourned at 12:22 p.m.

